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February 28, 2016 
 
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends:  
 
Greetings! Trust all is well. The Lord is gracious and merciful to us. “It is of the Lord’s 
mercies that we are not consumed because His compassion fail not. They are new every 
morning. Great is they faithfulness.” Lam.3:22-23.  
 
In one of my previous prayer letters, I mentioned about the completion of our church Nahs 
(activity center) and also the new nursery that our church is planning to build. Last week we 
began the construction of the nursery. We would like to complete the construction of our 
nursery before our church anniversary on April 25, 2016.  
 
Mission Conferences 
 
This past January 20, 2016, my family and I attended a missions conference at Pastor 
Rickson’s church (U Ambassador Baptist Church) in U municipality.  I preached that 
evening. We had great time worshipping and fellowshipping with the believers there. 
 
My family and I also were in Tomworolong (Good News Baptist Church) on February 25, 
2016, attending the missions conference there. I preached during the service.  
 
Bible Translation  
 
The Bible translation work is progressing very well. The translation committee, from 
February 26 to March 4th, worked on stage 2 for the review of the books that have been 
translated.  
 
Ministry at Pohnpei Bible Institute 
 
I am teaching at the Pohnpei Baptist Bible Institute. This semester/quarter I am teaching on 
the doctrine of Man, Sin, Hell, and Heaven. 



 
Praise:  
 
l. Our son, Haworth, just got hired at one of the hotels here. His job at the hotel is to work as 
a front desk clerk.  
2. Mr. Kesner Santos is now up and walking. Thank you for praying for his health.  
3. We thank God for your faithful prayers to our ministry.  
 
Other prayer needs:  
 
1. Continue to pray for our youth and prison ministry.  
2. Continue to pray for our Roland who is attending Harvest Baptist Bible College in Guam. 
3. Continue to pray for our HBBI and HBBC students.  
4. Please pray for Webber Manuel’s recovery. He had been coming to church for quite a 
while. He is seriously ill. Pray for his salvation.  
5. Funds for the construction of the nursery, a vehicle and radio ministry.  I am praying for 
purchasing a portable radio for our ministry here in Palikir. We like to broadcast the Gospel 
from where we are. I found a portable radio that can transmit to about 25-27 square miles. If 
you can help us with this project, we will appreciate it very much. 
6. Pray for our youth rally on March 12, 2016. 
  
In His Service,  
 
 
Sonny, Lihna and the Kids 
 


